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COMMANDER'S REPORT
Hello Fellow Legionnaires
& Friends of the Legion:
2019 Reflecting Back
What an amazing year of 
accomplishments for Post 803. 
The Post ended the year with a 
wonderful breakfast with Santa 
organized by the Auxiliary and 
cooked by Jan Powers. Everyone 

came together and provided a wonderful time for children 
and parents. Pictures to follow at the end of this article. 
In 2019 we also successfully planned and executed eight 
dinner socials that resulted in an estimated 700 meals 
served. We ran nine fundraising events to include Daytona 
500 (February), St Patrick’s Dinner (March), Golf Classic 
(June), two legion breakfast events (July & December), 
Auxiliary Yard Sale (July), Car Show (August), Chicken 
BBQ (September), Auxiliary Craft Fair (November). In 
addition to this we held and or participated in Veterans 
Day, Memorial Day and 4th of July ceremonies. We 
fellowshipped together at the Veterans Dinner Dance 
and Christmas Pot Luck Dinner. We coordinated all of 
these events through monthly meetings held by Legion 
and Auxiliary members. We gave back by providing the 
hall free of charge to outside organizations such as the 
Cub Scouts, Boys Scouts, Girl Scouts and we rented the 
hall at affordable prices to those that need a place to host 
birthday parties, sweet sixteen parties, weddings and 
more. We gave three $1,000 scholarships to local high 
school students and sponsored kids to participate in 
Boy’s State to promote Americanism. We also gave back 
to other Veterans organizations totaling $1,000. 
The Post accomplished many of our 2019 goals to 
include repairing our kitchen stoves, installing a new 
professional coffee maker, repairing our brick steps, 
purchase of new bar furniture, replacement of decorative 
light fixture and raising emergency funds for our kitchen 
hood and suppression system in the amount of $25,000. 
All of this was accomplished through the coordinating 
efforts of Denise Thilberg, E.J. Flynn, Bob Cochran, Joe 
St. Pierre, Michael Devine (RIP Brother), Jeff Chagnon, 
and Jan Powers. The funds to execute these goals came 
from the generous donations of the Lomangino family, 

Commander’s Report continues next page

CHAPLAIN’S REPORT

MADE IN AMERICA

“Happy New Year!  Always welcome 
the new morning with a new spirit, 

a smile on your face, love in your heart 
and good thoughts in your mind.”

Rest in Peace- Mirko A. Mrva, a U.S. Army veteran who 
served in Germany on the Czech border passed on Octo-
ber 31, 2019. On Friday January 10, 2020 we will set our 
Post flag at half mast in his honor.
Sick Call- George Sullivan is resting at home. Please re-
member to keep George in your prayers.                 

Jeff Chagnon - Post Chaplin
Hm. - 631-765-6077 . Cell  - 631-456-3258

Attention All Members! 
The Membership for 2020 is 
currently 152/231 (65.2%) paid 
up members.  A lot of you are 
responding to the notices sent 
out from the National Amer-
ican Legion when you have 
already paid your 2020 dues. 
Check to see if you have a 2020 
Membership I.D. Card and if 
you do ignore the rest of the membership notices for 2020. 
I have returned quite a few second payments.  Enjoy your 
upcoming holidays. The membership office is open every 
Tuesday afternoon if you need assistance.   Please send 
your dues ($50) to Post 803, P.O. Box 591, Southold, NY 
11971.  Thank you for supporting Post 803. 

Bob Cochran, Membership Chairman

MEMBERSHIP

Bill Kietsek, Bill Von Eiff, Doris Sherman, Paul Kreiling 
and Al Kropp as well as all of those that paid for the brass 
plates that are now affixed to the bar furniture. 
We communicated all of these events through the 
successful publication of our monthly Reporter paid in 
a large part by our sponsors to include Coster-Heppner 
Funeral Home, Chris Manfredi with Allstate, Scott Bennett 
& Jessie Wong with the Beacon Light Foundation, Alica & 



Harold Culver with Honor Flight, Karen A. Helinski CPA, 
PLLC, Mullen Motors, Kolb Heating + Cooling, Daniel 
Wilcenski Electrical Contracting, and Paulette Ofrias 
from Southold Pharmacy. 

So why so much effort for 
this place called the American 
Legion Post 803? Why did so 
many people dedicate so many 
volunteer hours and so many 
people donate to the Post? 
Because we stand for the four 
pillars of the American Legion. 
We are not just a Veterans Club 
with a bar to drink and talk over 

war stories. We are an organization that lives Pillar I. 
Veterans Affairs & Rehabilitation, Pillar II. National 
Security, Pillar III. Americanism and Pillar IV. Children 
& Youth Services. I’m thankful and proud of all that 
have volunteered and donated to the Post. Now we look 
forward to 2020. 

2020 Planning Forward
On December 3rd we held our 2020 planning meeting to 
map out our events and set our goals for the new year. 
Our calendar is now set and our 2020 goals are published 
as reflected in this month’s Reporter. In order for 2020 to 
be successful we are calling on our membership and our 
Friends of the Legion to review our calendar of events and 
goals and schedule your time to volunteer for an event or 
give in support of our goals. We are looking beyond 2020 
as we prepare to start working on some of our long-term 
goals. One method to reach these goals is to increase our 
yearly funds allocated to the building fund. It is our goal 
to raise $25,000 over and above our normal fundraising 
activities each year to start addressing accomplishing 
larger items also listed in this month’s Reporter.  Anyone 
willing to donate toward the building fund may do so by 
writing a check to American Legion Post 803 and sending 
it to our P.O. Box 591 Southold, NY 11971. In the future 
we will be looking into a Go Fund Me account to link up 
with our website. 

2020 Advertisement & Communication
We are also looking to expanding our advertisement base 
and communication with the public with a new website 
design. Every sponsor that takes out a yearly ad for $600.00 
will also be featured on our website with a direct link back 
to their website with the goal of driving business to our 
sponsors. In order for us to pay for the cost of producing 
and publishing the Reporter, updating our website and 
maintaining it monthly we need 16 paid ads. When we 
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COMMANDER’S REPORT first started taking out ads in the Reporter we only sent 
to approximately 230 people but we are now up to 700+ 
with more each year. We need people like you to reach 
out to businesses you may know in the community and 
ask if they would be willing to take out an ad. Our website 
update is scheduled to be complete by the end of January 
2020. To take out an ad all we need is a check for $600.00 
and a business size ad sent to us. Checks can be made out 
to American Legion Post 803 and sent to P.O.Box 591 
Southold, NY 11971

2020 New Fundraising with the Queen of Hearts
This year we will be adding the Queen of Hearts game 
that is open to the public and will help us raise additional 
funds. Jan Powers is the chairman of this event and is 
also a member of the Moose Lodge where they offer this 
game. In week 43 of the Port Jefferson Moose game the 
winning amount is now $186,525. We have the potential 
to raise as much as the Lodge. Here is how the game 
works. The game consists of 52 shuffled playing cards 
plus two jokers. Each card is randomly sealed inside an 
envelope, which are numbered from 1 to 54 and displaced 
in a locked glass case. Players write one of these numbers 
from the unopened envelopes on each of their Queen of 
Hearts tickets ($10.00 for 3 tickets). Each week on Friday 
evening at the Legion bar a ticket will be drawn randomly 
from a large bin and the envelope that corresponds with 
the number on that ticket is opened to reveal the card 
inside. If the Queen of Hearts card is chosen the ticket 
holder wins 60% of the jackpot for that drawing. If the 
Queen of Hearts is not chosen, the game continues until 
the following week and the funds roll over into the next 
drawing and more tickets will be sold building up the pot. 
All the official rules will be posted in the Legion Bar and 
the card display case and tumbler will be located in the 
bar and locked until the drawing. We will be introducing 
this game at our 1st event of the year the Daytona 500 
Party on Sunday February 16th with the first drawing 
Friday the 28th of February. 

Brass Memorial/In Honor of Plates
I want to say thank you to everyone that purchased a 
brass plate to support our effort to pay for the new bar 
furniture. We sold 37 brass plates and raised $3,700.  The 
fundraising campaign is officially closed.   
   
 For God and Country
 God Bless, 
 Charles J. Sanders
 Post 803
 Commander 
 www.post803.com
 gtgpost803@gmail.com
 Post Number 631-765-2276
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2020 GOALS
1. Outdoor Sign Installed 
2. Fundraising Thermometer with  
    goal to raise $25,000 per year
3. Emergency Egress for 2nd Floor
4. New Main Hall Ceiling Repair/ 
    Cleaning or Replacement
5. Main Hall Painted
6. Fire Alarm System Installed
7. Finish Replacement of all Blue  
    Hall Chairs
8.	 10	New	Chafing	Dish	Sets	for	
    Catering 
9. New Kitchen Hood and Suppression  
    System Installed
10.  Website Updated and New Pages  
    Added
11. Total of 16 Paid ad in the Reporter
12. Compile Cost Estimates on  
 Long-Term-Goals
13. Basement and 2nd Floor  
 Cleaning and Organizing

LONG-TERM GOALS
We will be installing a fundraiser ther-
mometer in front of the Post to raise 
funds for the Legion to address our Long 
Term Goals. 

•  Replace Bar Roof    
•  Replace Main Building Roof
•  Renovation of Entire 2nd Floor  
    (excluding the SAL Bar Room).
 •  Emergency Exit for 2nd Floor  
•  Bar Makeover
•  Bathroom Renovation Male  
    and Female Main Hall  
    (Handicap Accessible)
 •  Bathroom Renovation 2nd Floor 
   SAL Project. 
 • Inspect and Possibly Reinforce/ 
   Repair Foundation  
    if Necessary

WEDNESDAY 8 JANUARY 2020 AUXILIARY MEETING 
7PM

TUESDAY 14 JANUARY 2020 EXECUTIVE AND BUSINESS 
MEETING The bar will open at 6:30PM and the meeting 
will begin at 7:30PM. You don’t have to be a member of the 
executive board to attend this meeting. This is your oppor-
tunity to learn about what the Post is doing and how you 
may get involved. Food is served prior to the meeting at 
6:30PM. Thank You Jan Powers for cooking!!!

TUESDAY 21 JANUARY 2020  DINNER SOCIAL 5:30PM 
Bar is open and 6:30PM dinner is served so that we may 
accommodate all please RSVP to the NEW POST RSVP LINE 
631-407-5555 or new RSVP email:  post803rsvp@gmail.
com Cost $10.00 Volunteers are needed at 4PM to setup 
for the event so come on down. This is our 1st Social of 
2020

THE BAR IS OPEN 
every Friday at 6:30 pm 

until the crowd 
goes home
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OUR SPONSORS

Coster-Heppner
Funeral Home
32470 Main Road

Cutchogue, NY  11935
631-734-7720

Mark G. Heppner and Karen T. Heppner
Owners and Directors

We thank our Veterans for their 
service, and are proud to salute 

those currently serving!

CW2 Jeffrey T. Heppner
Active Duty, Fort Drum, NY

Scott Bennett & Jessie Wong

Alice and Harold Culver are dedicating this ad for Honor Flight.  
For more information on Honor Flight please visit their  

website or call Virginia Bennett at 631-702-2423.

631-765-1118                          631-765-1755 Fax

KAREN A HELINSKI, 
CPA, PLLC

CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT

240 Beckwith Avenue . P.O. Box 500 . Southold
helinski500@gmail.com .  www.karenhelinskicpa.com
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FEBRUARY 16, 2020

1 PM UNTIL ? 

$10 entry fee 
includes Food & Big Screen TV's

CASH BAR
Introducing 

Queen of Hearts Game 
Tickets 3 for $10

Monthly Social 
Tuesday 21 January 2020

5:30PM Bar open . 6:30PM dinner served 
Please RSVP to the NEW POST RSVP LINE 631-407-5555 or our new 
RSVP email: post803rsvp@gmail.com We don’t want to turn anyone 
away so please RSVP names of each 
person on your RSVP list. Don’t just 
RSVP the number of people. We 
need names thank you so much.  
NOTE: This is our first social 
for the year.

 Cost $10.00 
Volunteers are needed at 4PM to setup

for the event so come on down.



07/08  Wed.     Auxiliary Meeting 7PM
07/10  Fri. Auxiliary Summer Fair Setup 6PM
07/11   Sat.       Auxiliary Summer Fair: 9AM to 3PM
07/18 Sat. Legion Pancake Breakfast Setup 
07/19 Sun. Legion Breakfast 8AM to 12PM 
 (Chair Jan Powers)
07/28 Tues.     Dinner Social: Bar 5:30PM 
 Dinner Served 6:30PM

August
08/11  Tues. Executive & Business Meeting: 
 Bar 6:30PM Meeting 7:30PM
08/12  Wed.     Auxiliary Meeting: 7PM
08/25  Tues. Dinner Social: Bar 5:30PM  
 Dinner Served 6:30PM (Chair Charles)
08/28 Fri. Car Show Setup 6PM
08/30 Sun.       Annual Car Show: 9AM to 3PM  
 (Chair Denise Thilberg)

September
09/08  Tues. Executive and Business Meeting: 
 Bar 6:30PM Meeting 7:30PM
09/09  Wed.     Auxiliary Meeting: 7PM
09/11  Fri.       Patriot’s Day: Commander’s 911 Presentation 
09/11  Fri. Chicken BBQ Setup 7PM after 911 Ceremony
09/12  Sat. Annual Chicken BBQ: 4PM to 7PM 
 Takeout is available! (Chair Jose Perez)
09/22  Tues. Dinner Social: Bar 5:30PM Dinner Served   
 6:30PM (Chair Jeff Chagnon)

October
10/13  Tues. Executive and Business Meeting: 
 Bar 6:30PM Meeting 7:30PM
10/14  Wed.     Auxiliary Meeting: 7PM
10/23  Fri.   SAL Meeting: Bar 6PM Meeting 6:30PM
10/27 Tues. Halloween Setup 4PM 
10/28  Wed. Halloween Trick or Treat for Kids 4-6PM 
 then Adult Party 8PM (Chair Julie Dantes)
10/30 Fri. Craft Fair Setup 6PM

November
11/01  Sun. Holiday Craft Fair 11AM to 4PM  
 (Chair Auxiliary)
11/04  Wed.     Auxiliary Meeting: 7PM
11/10  Tues. Executive and Business Meeting: 
 Bar 6:30PM Meeting 7:30PM
11/11  Mon. Veterans Day Ceremony & American Legion  
                         Brunch 11AM Ceremony Lunch to Follow  
 (Chair Charles Sanders)
11/13 Fri. Veterans Dinner Dance Setup 6PM
11/14 Sat.  Annual Veteran’s Day Dinner Dance  
 6PM to 10PM (Chair Auxiliary)

December
12/04 Fri. Decorate the Hall for Christmas 6PM
12/07 Mon.       Pearl Harbor Cross Sound Ferry Ceremony  
 &  Foxwoods Gathering (Chair Charles Sanders)
12/08 Tues. 2021 Planning Meeting 6PM
12/11 Fri. Legion Pot Luck Christmas Party 6PM
12/13 Sun. Breakfast with Santa 9AM to 12PM

2020 Calendar of Events2020 Calendar of Events
January
01/08  Wed. Auxiliary Meeting: 7PM
01/14  Tues. Executive and Business Meeting: 
 Bar 6:30PM Meeting 7:30PM
01/21  Tues. Dinner Social: Bar 5:30PM 
 Dinner Served 6:30PM (Chair Earl Brock)

February
02/11  Tues. Executive and Business Meeting: 
 Bar 6:30PM Meeting 7:30PM
02/16  Sun.      Daytona 500 Party: 12PM to 6PM 
                         (Co-chair Joan Cochran & Denise Thilberg) 
02/21 Fri.   SAL Meeting: Bar 6PM Meeting 6:30PM
02/25 Tues. Dinner Social: Bar 5:30PM  
 Dinner Served 6:30PM (Chair Charles Sanders)

March
03/10 Tues. Executive and Business Meeting: 
 Bar 6:30PM Meeting 7:30PM
03/11  Wed.     Auxiliary Meeting: 7PM
03/13 Fri. Pancake Breakfast Setup 6PM
03/15 Sun. Legion Pancake Breakfast 8AM to 12PM   
 (Chair Jan Powers)
03/20 Fri. St Patrick’s Dinner Setup 6PM
03/20 Fri.   SAL Meeting: Bar 6PM Meeting 6:30PM
03/21   Sat.      St.Patrick’s Day Dinner: Bar 5:30 Dinner   
                         Served 6PM (Co-Chair Ron Rossi, Charles Sanders)

April
04/08  Wed.     Auxiliary Meeting: 7PM
04/14  Tues. Executive and Business Meeting:  
 Bar 6:30PM Meeting 7:30PM
04/28  Tues. Dinner Social: Bar 5:30PM  
 Dinner Served 6:30PM (Chair Auxiliary)

May
05/12  Tues. Executive and Business Meeting:  
 Bar 6:30PM Meeting 7:30PM 
                         (Voting for New Executive Board)
05/13 Wed.      Auxiliary Meeting: 7PM
05/22 Fri.   SAL Meeting: Bar 6PM Meeting 6:30PM
05/25  Mon. Memorial Day Parade: Mattituck Legion 
05/26 Tues.      Dinner Social: Bar 5:30PM  
 Dinner Served 6:30PM

June
06/05  Fri.        Auxiliary Installation Dinner  
06/08  Mon. Golf Classic: Course Brunch 11AM,  
 Shotgun 12PM, Dinner at the Golf Course  
 this year (Chair Bob Bitner)
06/09  Tues. Executive and Business Meeting: 
 Bar 6:30PM Meeting 7:30PM 
06/10  Wed.     Auxiliary Meeting: 7PM
06/23  Tues. Dinner Social: Bar 5:30PM Dinner Served   
 6:30PM (Chair Earl Brock)

July
07/04  Wed.     4th of July Parade Southold: 
 Muster 11:30 Intersection Boisseau & 
                          Rt. 25 (Chair Charles Sanders)
07/07  Tues. Executive and Business Meeting: 
 Bar 6:30PM Meeting 7:30PM
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DR. CHAT
We didn’t get an article submitted for this month 
but if you would like to write something for Dr. Chat 
the goal is to inform the reader as to positive ex-
periences you have had with the medical community. 
Dr. Chat was started because of the chats the Bingo 
guys have during lunch about this or that experience 
they had with this or that hospital, doctor or med-
ical problem. It is a way to help others know where 
they may go to get medical help from someone with 
personal experience. You can submit your article via 
email gtgpost803@gmail.com. Just say attention Dr. 
Chat. 

Queen of Hearts Game

YOUR 
AD 

HERE

YOUR 
AD 

HERE

This year we will be adding the Queen of Hearts game that is open to the 
public and will help us raise additional funds. Jan Powers is the chairman of 
this event and is also a member of the Moose Lodge where they offer this 
game. In week 43 of the Port Jefferson Moose game the winning amount 
is now $186,525. We have the potential to raise as much as the Lodge. 
Here is how the game works. The game consists of 52 shuffled playing 
cards plus two jokers. Each card is randomly sealed inside an envelope, 
which are numbered from 1 to 54 and displaced in a locked glass case. 
Players write one of these numbers from the unopened envelopes on 
each of their Queen of Hearts tickets ($10.00 for 3 tickets). Each week on 
Friday evening at the Legion bar a ticket will be drawn randomly from a 
large bin and the envelope that corresponds with the number on that ticket 
is opened to reveal the card inside. If the Queen of Hearts card is chosen 
the ticket holder wins 60% of the jackpot for that drawing. If the Queen of 
Hearts is not chosen, the game continues until the following week and the 
funds roll over into the next drawing and more tickets will be sold building 
up the pot. All the official rules will be posted in the Legion Bar and the 
card display case and tumbler will be located in the bar and locked until 
the drawing. We will be introducing this game at our 1st event of the year 
the Daytona 500 Party on Sunday February 16th with the first drawing 
Friday the 28th of February. 



HISTORIAN
Commander’s Note: 

As we enter 2020 let’s take a moment to reflect just 
how blessed we are today in comparison to those 
ringing in the New Year of 1942. For many it would 
be one of the last evenings they enjoyed before pre-
paring for War. 
Article:
As the nation rang in the New Year last night, the 
anxiety of war loomed over the typically festive oc-
casion. Americans packed churches in quiet reflec-
tion, government employees gave up their days off, 
and major cities saw an enormous police presence. 
Officers patrolled areas where large groups of people 
were gathered to celebrate the start of 1942, such as 
Times Square in New York and F Street in the Dis-
trict of Columbia.
          The police detail in Times Square was the largest 
ever assigned to the vicinity. More than 2,000 officers 
were assigned to the area as a safety measure on New 
Year’s Eve, compared to 1940’s patrol of just under 
1,500 officers. “You can’t close Time Square unless 
you close every theater, movie, hotel and night club,” 
New York City Police Commissioner Lewis Valen-
tine said. “There’s no justification for that.” Valentine 
said he decided to permit the festivities in spite of 
the danger of an air raid. He ordered the emergency 
services spotted on site in the event of an air attack. 
There were no air raids during last night’s celebra-
tions.
          Washington, D.C. police officers reported a less-
er use of horns at midnight, a likely result of Director 
of the Office of Civil Defense Fiorello La Guardia’s re-
quest. “We can have just as much fun without blow-
ing the horns,” La Guardia said. He sent the request 
for minimal use of sirens or horns last night to pre-
vent the possibility of serious disorder. The concern 
stemmed from the thought that the horns might be 
mistaken for the air-raid siren. Even with the pre-
cautions in place, a majority of the clubs, hotels and 
restaurants remained open. Theaters on Broadway 
have sold out their shows for the week.
         The spike in business started as soon as the an-
nouncement that the Times Square festivities would 
be permitted. Although there were fire trucks, ambu-
lances and patrol cars at hand (among other remind-
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ers of the war), more than 500,000 people gathered 
in Times Square to watch the ball drop at midnight. 
Precautions were taken across the board, with offi-
cers stationed at every streetlight and fire alarm box 
in Times Square. Due to the recent update of a man-
ual shut-off feature, the officers stationed were placed 
to ensure street lights were not extinguished by an 
unauthorized individual.
        Along with the additional police presence, evacu-
ations signs were installed that directed the safest and 
fastest route out of Times Square. “In case of alarm, 
leave Times Square,” the signs read. “Do not run.” 
Washington, D.C. did not see the same turnout as 
New York City. Government employees returned to 
work today at the unprecedented request of bureau 
orders. As a result, approximately 100,000 employ-
ees offered their holiday to the war effort.Another 
request came from President Franklin D. Roosevelt, 
who had asked the nation to spend New Year’s Day 
in prayer. Churches held midnight services, includ-
ing the first night watch at the Washington National 
Cathedral in its 35-year history.
        Archbishop Samuel Stritch lead the prayer service 
at Holy Name Cathedral in Chicago, Ill. “Fervently 
we shall pray that God will make us calm in triumph 
… without hatred and greed in our hearts,” he said.
This article is derived from WorldWar2.0.com. For 
the full article reference: https://blogs.shu.edu/ww2-
0/1942/01/01/new-year-celebrations-in-wars-shad-
ow/ 

YOUR 
AD 

HERE
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As I write my first column-- the Holidays are upon us. So first let me first wish 
all of our members and their families a Merry Christmas & Happy New Year ! 
This new year I hope to engage our current members and bring in new ones. We 
filled a table at the veterans dance this year, and we aim to be more active 
in all Legion events. I urge members to attend our meetings to voice sugges-
tions and ideas. We are here in support of our military veterans and carry a 
strong sense of patriotism. Fueled by our Fathers, Uncles, and family members 
who returned from WWII, Korea, Vietnam, and other conflicts.  We hold memories 

of them marching each Memorial Day, and learned about respect for our country, the flag, and 
our veterans who defended it. We are also in support of our active duty Army, Navy, Marines, 
Air Force & Coast Guard currently deployed worldwide in The Global War on Terrorism.  This 
coming year I encourage all "Sons of the American Legion" to jump in, help out, and attend  
the social events of the legion. I leave you with a quote from President Reagan.

“Freedom is never more than one generation away from extinction. We didn't pass it to our 
children in the bloodstream. It must be fought for, protected, and handed on for them to do 
the same, or one day we will spend our sunset years telling our children and our children's 
children what it was once like in the United States where men were free.” ― Ronald Reagan 

Gary Iorio, Sal Commander

SONS OF THE LEGION 

   Welcome 2020!  Our goal this year as always is to 
assist veterans, active military and their families.  Part 
of our mission is also to mentor youth and to promote 
patriotism and good citizenship.
  Last year we accomplished these goals by participat-
ing in the Empire Girls State program, sending Girl 
Scout Cookies to the Troops, supporting a local War-
rior Foundation Reunion, and hosting the July Social. 
We participated in Memorial Day and July 4th parades, 
“planted” our Field of Poppies, attended the Veterans 
Day Ceremony, and once again ran the annual Vet-
erans Dinner Dance.  We purchased some chairs and 
new sugar bowls for the Legion Hall.
  We were able to help local veterans at Beacon House 
with Uber gift cards and others with individual gifts to 
meet specific needs.  We did a presentation to veterans 
at San Simeon,  and donated to the Hero Hunger Help 
Project and Wreaths Across America.
  Our annual fundraising events this year were well at-
tended which enabled us to carry out so many projects! 
Thanks go to all the Auxiliary members and Legion 
family who work so hard to make all this possible, and 
to the community for all their support!
  Thank you to everyone who helped decorate for the 
holidays!  The Christmas Potluck was a great way to 
close out the year with fellowship and fun.  The Santa 
Breakfast was a hit and Mrs. Claus was there too!    

LEGION AUXILIARY POST 803 Please mark your calendar for Friday January 3rd - 
come on down and help put the decorations away! You 
will be fed for your efforts!
   Happy New Year to all and I look forward to seeing 
you at our next meeting on Wednesday January 8th!

 Joan Cochran, President

Licensed No. 4723-ME             (631) 765-2864     
Insured                                 (631) 287-5405

DANIEL WILCENSKI
Electrical Contracting
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LEGION OFFICERS
Commander - Charles J. Sanders

1st Vice Commander - Jeff Chagnon
2nd Vice Commander- Jose Perez 

Past Commander - Earl Brock
Adjutant - David DeFriest

Finance Officer - Mort Kelly
Finance Assistant - Raymond Terry
Sergeant at Arms - Neil Rochford

Chaplain - Jeff Chagnon
Post Historian - Charles J. Sanders
Membership Chair - Bob Cochran

Membership Assistant - Don Wagner

 
Commander - Gary Iorio

1st Vice - Rich Feely
2nd Vice - Michael Anasagasti

Adjutant - Jim Best
Treasurer - Jim Best
Sergeant at Arms - 

Gary Herrmann
Chaplain – Daniel Kaelin

Historian- Douglas Kalunas

SAL OFFICERS

01/08 Wed. Auxiliary Meeting: 7PM 

01/14 Tues. Golf Classic Planning Meeting: 

 5PM Executive Meeting to Follow

01/14 Tues. Executive and Business Meeting: 

 Bar 6:30PM Meeting 7:30PM

01/21 Turs. Dinner Social: Bar 5:30PM 

 Dinner Served 6:30PM

02/11 Tues. Executive and Business  

 Meeting: Bar 6:30PM  

 Meeting 7:30PM

NA              Auxiliary Meeting: No Meeting this Month 

02/16 Sun.  Daytona 500 Party: 12PM to 6PM 

02/25 Turs. Dinner Social: Bar 5:30PM Dinner Served 6:30PM
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